
 

 

 

Angela Rayner MP 

House of Commons 

London 

SW1A 0AA 

5 March 2019 

Dear Ms Rayner 

Re: Parliamentary Question 226125 on how many and what proportion of staff 

at the Institute for Apprenticeships and Technical Education are apprentices. 

The Department for Education has requested that I respond to you directly on behalf 

of the Institute regarding your Parliamentary Question 226125. 

I am pleased to confirm that: 

 three members of staff have completed their apprenticeships in Level 4 

Business Administration and Level 3 Social Media & Digital Marketing; 

 another four members of staff are currently completing their apprenticeships, 

and; 

 a further four apprentices are in the process of being appointed. 

 

This financial year our workforce has grown from 89 FTE to 144 FTE. The current 

proportion of apprentices is 2.8%. 

I hope you find this information helpful. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sir Gerry Berragan 

Chief Executive Officer 

Institute for Apprenticeships and Technical Education 

 


